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Advising

Mr. Rich Gibler, Committee Chair, called the meeting to order at 4:05 PM with introductions.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Advisory Committee Business:  

Ms. Daehn said that a survey was sent to all advisory committee members to get an idea for the best time to have the advisory recognition event.  She reported that the results of the survey indicated that most members preferred an evening event held in the spring.
Work Plan:

Ms. Daehn said she is working with each of the committees to get their work plan ready for fall.  
Professor Hamideh said he discussed at the last advisory meeting that he would be adding a communications course to the Accounting Certificate.  He said he wrote the application to IPT, it was approved, and the communications class will be added to the Accounting Program.
Professor Hamideh stated that now that the catalogue will be updated annually, changes to the program can be made each year.  He said that the advisory committee asked the department to include the Project Management course as a required class.  This also passed through IPT and the Curriculum Committee.  Three credits are not enough for students to grasp theory and application of the course so they are requesting increasing credits to four.  IPT will approve the increase in credits if Curriculum Committee approves.  Professor Hamideh is asking the advisory committee to approve increasing from three to four credits, limited to four because he wanted to keep it lower for students’ cost as well as keeping the total credits reasonable.  Mr. Mark Maggiora made a motion to approve increasing from three to four credits for the Project Management course.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

The faculty wanted to extend the date of a few of the work plan items, such as the Management Program.  Other items will be added to the Work Plan.  E-Commerce discussion will be picked up in the fall.  Professor Hamideh said that outdated classes have to be deleted and new innovative classes should be added.  Mr. Maggiora said he whole-heartedly supports creating the e-Commerce program for Business Administration.  Ms. Daehn will update the Work Plan and send it out to the committee so it can be ready to go in the fall.  
Dean Bowers asked if it is possible to have a four-year degree program at Clark College.  He said that Bellevue Community College is already launching its second four-year program.  Clark is also investigating that possibility here in Vancouver.  They are researching the Baccalaureate Degree for Dental Hygiene right now.  
Professor Serrano asked the committee members if they have heard of small business institutes.  She would like to look at a small business institutes and consider it for Clark College.  Ms. Michelle Thor said she will look into the small business institute and get back to the committee with some information.  Mr. Maggiora said he would like to work with Ms. Thor on this.

Mr. Gibler asked that the committee members, Ms. Thor and Mr. Maggiora to report on this project at the first fall meeting.

E-Commerce:  Professor Hamideh will ask an instructor to talk to the group about the course at the fall meeting.  

Report on Division since last meeting:

Professor Hamideh said they have completed all their assessments, and accounting passed the Quality Matters, which is an award for best online accounting course.  He said 88 courses were offered and only three were cancelled due to low enrollment – low enrollment means 17 needed but only 12 enrolled.
Professor Serrano went to a conference, Introduction to Business, in Tucson.

Instructor Lucia Worthington will be taking a group of management students to an international conference in Hawaii.  
Professor Hamideh said schedules will be updated annually now.  He also said adjuncts will have better employment benefits here at Clark.

Mr. Stepsis asked Professor Hamideh about CTC.  Professor Hamideh said all of the business classes at CTC are doing well.  Dean Bowers said all classes at CTC are at capacity.

Election of Officers:

A nomination was made for Ms. Karla Satre as Committee Chair and Ms. Michelle Thor as Vice Chair.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Announcements by Dean of Business & Health Sciences:

Dean Bowers said that the state budget looked better for Career and Technical Colleges.  There will still be cuts at Clark, but not to the extent the school was bracing for a few months ago.

Mr. Bowers also said some programs will be moving to the north campus.  He said Clark College has acquired a donor support for $1.5 million to expand the Dental Hygiene Program with this gift.  There will be more fulltime faculty for the department.

Professor Hamideh said he has more flexibility with adjunct hours and can schedule them based on annual totals rather than by the quarter.  

Next suggested meeting date:

Tuesday, October 16, 2012, from 4 to 6 PM.

Meeting adjourned at 6:15.
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